Staff Council Minutes
September 15, 2005

2:00 p.m.  Fireplace Room

Present:  Pat Allen, Jared Burton, Shannon Delaney, Hannah Holler Egea, Debi Griffin, Mary Harper, Joan Hughes, Sarah Justice, Dave Kline, Linda Lally, Cheryl Lewars, Cheryl Love, Leslie Maxie-Ashford, Bruce Moore, Laura Richardson, Leigh Sherrill, Joyce Stephenson, Pat Wheeler, and Jim Vargo.

Absent:  Lucy Burns, Lynn Bynum, Billy Gant, Marilyn Staples 
1.  Review of minutes from the June 1st Staff Council meeting.  Two attendance corrections were noted.  Minutes were accepted and will be posted on the Staff Council website.

2.  Recommendation & Vote of Staff Council Restructure.    The following recommendations were presented by Laura Richardson and approved by a vote of all representatives.    
· Each council member is required to serve on one committee.  Exception: Members of the Coordinating Committee will serve on two.  This change is effective on April 1, 2006.  
· The Committee Chairs, Chair, Vice Chair, & Secretary will make up Coordinating Committee.

· The Social Committee and Staff Development committee are merging into one committee.  Leslie, Jared, and David (chairs) will decide who will continue as Chair of the Social & Staff Development Committee.
· The Staff Council Committees are 
· Communications Committee

· Employee Affairs & Benefits Committee

· Nominating/Elections/Bylaws Committee

· Social & Staff Development Committee
· Note:  Please email Laura Richardson next week with any requested changes in Committee assignments.  

3.  Presentation of the Staff Mentoring Program by Debi Griffin.  
To ensure new employees have a positive first experience with Bellarmine University, the Staff council has developed a program that pairs a friendly and seasoned staff member with each new employee during their first two months on campus.  During the staff breakfast 14 staff members volunteered and have since met to develop the program guidelines.  Feedback will be solicited from new employees and mentors prior to Christmas break.  The Mentoring program will be included in the next Staff Council newsletter.   
4.  Announcements 

· Join the gang for "After Hours" at Dundee Tavern (5:30 pm) Sept 23 
· “Healthy Backs at Work,” Lunch & Learn, in PDR – 12:00 p.m. (Mary Harper) Sept 30
· “Susan B. Komen Race for a Cure Walk” Oct 8. We are looking for a volunteer to organize a group.

· “Brian Allen Run/Walk”  Nov 11– We are looking for a volunteer to organize a group.
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5.  The Coordinating Committee will be meeting October 13 to discuss the following topics:

· Staff involvement in the strategic plan

· Graduation & gown rental /purchase 

· Ways to recognize staff 
· Staff involvement in Fall retreat planning, dates, topics, attendance 

· When staff attendance is recommended at various campus events (HR issues, dept inconsistency, etc)

· Set agenda for November 10th staff council meeting

If you have a suggested topic for the next Coordinating Committee planning meeting, please call or email Laura Richardson.  

6.  Remarks by Dr. Joseph J. McGowan.    Dr. McGowan’s remarks covered many topics, including the strategic plan, fundraising, enrollment and retention, stadium plans, and the topics of the October 13th meeting (see #4 above).  The highlights of his comments include:

· Dr. McGowan urged the members of the Staff Council to study, deepen our understanding, and stay engaged with the strategic plan.   Although the strategic plan has set a clear direction, we should expect appropriate tactical adjustments during the implementation process.  It is important that we are actively part of the process.  
· Two new positions have been created:  Institutional Research and Director of Assessment.  

· Our fundraising team efforts continue to do well (Knight of Knights, Annual Fund, Stadium plans).  The search continues for a VP of University Relations and VP of Development.  
· In the first phase of the Stadium project, we will carpet the track and field so we can use it.  The 2nd phase will create stands. The 3rd phase will create a service area and storage.  Public hearings were held on the Stadium project with only a few neighbor concerns.  We have an innovative plan for additional parking for the Stadium.  

· In response to planning topics the staff council is discussing, the President said:

· The staff council president may be added to the retreat planning committee.

· Please let the President know how he can help with staff recognition program

· If we need his input on a particular topic, please feel free to invite the President to attend any staff council meeting.
· Campus Changes:  Physical Therapy has moved to the “Naming-Opportunity-Building”.  A shuttle service has been started.  There are plans to create an intersection that will connect the building and the campus entrance.  Sheffield access to campus may close.   
· Enrollment gets high marks.  Although FTFT is lower than we expected this year (expected 450/got 431), many other enrollment related items have exceeded expectations (such as discount rate, graduation, diversity, part time students, retention, international, etc.).  One particular example is the MBA program which expected an enrollment of 32 and received 76.  It is of note that we have seen an increase in out-of-state inquiries (17,000 out of 24,000 inquiries were from out-of-state).   
Note:  The next Staff Council meeting will be 2 p.m. November 10th in the Fireplace Room.   

